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Paraparaumu Bridge Club Inc

Ngahina Street, Paraparaumu
PO Box 1605, Paraparaumu Beach 5032

Phone:  298 4014    Email:  paraparaumubridge@clear.net.nz 
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COMING EVENTS
16th June In House Tournament
29th June Improvers Day

Please support these events if you can

and put your name on the list on the notice

board.

Improvers Day Saturday June 29th.  This will be led by Allan Joseph. The cost will be $25 and will include morning tea and a soup and sandwich lunch. A list is on the notice board for members who are interested to sign and other clubs have been invited to join us. Please support this. We can promise you an interesting and informative day.
Proposed Fund Raisers

A film afternoon on Wednesday June 19th . The film will be “Still” which is a heart - warming story about an old couple. It is based on a true story and is not a classic tear jerker. It shows the problems of old age  without  becoming a heavy drama. If you enjoyed “Quartet”, “A song for Marion” and other similar ones this will be for you. Cost of tickets will be $20.00 including drinks and nibbles. We will need members to bring their friends as well in order to fill the cinema. Please express your interest by putting your name on the list.
100 club

This would involve not only bridge club members but others as well. It involves 100 people paying $20 a month for twelve months and there would be a monthly draw for prizes. The committee thought the idea has possibilities but would need someone other than a committee member to run it, possibly with some small remuneration. Anyone interested in this please contact Jean Murrey , Phone 905 5217

Membership  
Total membership is now 217.  Welcome to Janis Bowker who has joined us from Te Awamutu 
Bridge club. The new players from the learners’  class will be playing in early June so please make them feel welcome and remember to wear your name badge.
Web site up date
A lot has been happening and members will find some welcome additions to the web site. Thanks to Trevor Smith and Ralph Brown for all their hard work

Suggestion book

There are two items this month.

1 That we consider having a meal at lunch time in tournaments instead of at the end. This will be trialled at the Junior tournament in July
2 Parking during the day time. This is more difficult as there are only ten public car parks, the rest being for KCDC staff. We will do what we can but we suggest that members could  try car pooling.
Slow Play

Directors are making a special effort to deal with this and will note tables that are consistently behind. Whilst allowances should be made for new players it is not always them who cause the problem.. Bridge should be enjoyable for everyone.
NEW ALERTING REQUIREMENTS FROM NEW ZEALAND BRIDGE

PLEASE READ THE NOTICE ON THE BOARD EXPLAINING THIS. THERE IS TOO MUCH TO PUT IN THIS NEWSLETTER. IT IS IMPORTANT IF YOU INTEND TO PLAY IN TOURNAMENTS.
Entertainment Book

35 have been sold so far and there is a possibility of two more. This had earned $420.00 for the club so thank you Jane for this initiative.
Garden maintenenance

Help is needed to sort out the north west garden at the end of the club rooms. May Monk has offered to help but not on her own. If you are interested in helping in this way, please let any member of he committee know.
History corner
A story was told by Frank Sabarolle one of our earliest members. It is about playing bridge under Nazi Rule. Frank and three of his friends were playing by candlelight with sticky fingers and sticky cards because there was no soap.When they found themselves without candles, one of the group who was an electrician suspended a bicycle, that had a dynamo lamp, by chains from the ceiling. The group co-opted a fifth member and veryone took turns in pedalling whilst the other four played. If anyone stopped pedalling they got a fifteen minute penalty.
 I am constantly heartened by the number of members who are contributing in some way the the running of the club. The Table  Convenors, the Scorers, the Directors, the Computer Team,  people who  help in the kitchen, those who donate items for the raffles and those who just help tidy up at the end of a session. Thank you to you all and to those who have served us so well in the past.
Good Bridging to you all
Jennette Newport




President
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Sincere thanks go to Tony Gibbons and Bill van Waas for their idea for strengthening the chair backs to make them last longer. There was no cost to the club as Tony’s boss at Parking Metal Mouldings, allowed him to make the necessary materials at work.


Also thanks to those who gave up a Saturday afternoon to do the work. They were:


Bill Anderson .John Barton, Tony Gibbo, Bill Sewell and Bill van Waas.


Reg Clothier is no longer able to direct due to ill health. Thank you Reg for your past efforts.

















